135 Years Of Items Of Interest At Jacksonville United Baptist Church

Prepared by Lloyd Burpee

This church was formed by the request of twenty eight members of the Jacksontown Church who took their dismission from said Church for the purpose of being organized into a church at Jacksonville; and accordingly called a council together who met, on Nov 21, A. D. 1860, to consult on the propriety of organizing said Church of Jacksonville.

Met in council Elders B. & J Hughes, T. Todd, A. Barrows and D. Outhouse when after considerable deliberation it was unanimously agreed to proceed with the organization of a Baptist Church at Jacksonville then adjourned to meet in the evening of said day; when after a sermon preached by A. Barrows the aforesaid twenty eight persons were formed into a Baptist Church and also four others received from other churches were taken into the number which made thirty two in all.

The Jacksonville Baptist Church was organized at a meeting November 21, 1860. The Church consisted of 28 members who took their leave from Jacksontown Baptist Church for the purpose of organizing a new church in Jacksonville. Four members were accepted from other churches making 32 in all making up the original church.

After the preliminaries of the organization they then proceeded to select two Brethren for Deacons; when Samuel Burtt Sr. and Thomas Estey were chosen, and Samuel A. Webb, Clerk and George E. Good, Treasurer.

The original constitution of this church was drawn up by Pastor John B. Morgan, Deacon Joseph McCready, and A. F. Lockhart. The Constitution was adopted at a quarterly business meeting Jan. 19, 1895.

Oct 10, 1897 - Not enough members present to carry on Annual Business Meeting.

May 20, 1878 - Reference made to moving house near south line.

June 15, 1878 - $40.00 left to the church by the late Mrs. Parker. It was decided to use the money to move the house (church), buy land, and put the remainder in the treasury.

Oct. 23, 1887 - Meeting to see if they would continue remodeling the old house.

Oct. 31, 1887 - Resolved to sell old house (church) to the highest bidder not less than $50.00.

July 19, 1865 - Sept. 1867 and other occasions in the early years of this church, several members were excluded or expelled because of their belief in the doctrine of "Soul Sleep".

July, 1908 - Rev. C. T. Phillips elected delegates from this church to Baptist Union of Canada Meeting in Ottawa Nov 4 & 5. Means to make trip presented to him by meeting of Congregation at parsonage.

Gap in church records June 4, 1915 to Sept. 17, 1920.

Feb. 9, 1898, Pastor F. N. Atkinson authorized to tender the use of our house of worship to the Methodist Brethren while their building is under repair. (Methodist Church referred to as United Church Dec. 25, 1927)

1902 Deacon Earnest Estey chosen by members, by laying the name of their choice in an offering plate at regular Sunday Service.

1903 Baptism held in a pond at the farm of James Watson.

Horse Shed built 1870

May 15, 1951, Roy Adams given horse shed to tear down for wood provided he’d leave enough for a wood shed.
April 1, 1906 - 24 from Jacksonville Church baptized in fount of Albert Street Baptist Church by Rev. D. A. Corbett of that Church. 
April 8, 1904 - 4 more baptized by D. A. Corbett of Albert St. Baptist Church.

Jan 1, 1927 to Jan 1, 1928

 This church raised $477.71

 $416.45 Pastor's salary

 39.65 Denominational Works

 21.61 Fuel, care of church, etc.
June 15, 1932 - 17 people that many of us knew Baptized
 Austin Turner

 Earnest Culberson & Janet Culberson

 Sterling Harris & Clara Harris

 Mrs. Aubrey Albright

 George Burtt

 Verna Burtt (Culberson)

 Murray Seeley

 Shirley Young & Charlotte Young - daughters of Pastor Young

 Miriam Clark (Havens)

 Eleanor Vail (Savage)

 Velma London (Brewer)

 Maron Johnston

 Mrs. Guy Moorcroft

 Flora Darroch (Price)

Dec 3, 1906 we became United Baptists and referred to as United Baptist June 10, 1907. 
Dec. 3, 1906 Mention is made of the group of churches Jacksonville, Jacksontown, Lindsay. Parsonage was renovated at this time. Also reported Dec. 3, 1906 that South Wakefield contributed $4.50 toward the painting of inside of Parsonage.

March 3, 1929 Special meeting to consider proposal by Pastor T. D. Bell that Pembroke and Newburg became part of this group in a regular Pastorate.
This was done during the ministry of C. S. Young 1930-1935 and noted in minutes June 30, 1935.
1936 Cost of wood for Year $6.00

 Foreign Missions $3.75

 75th Anniversary Celebrations:
Nov. 21, 1935 a banquet to be held to celebrate 75 anniversary of church, changed to a Social because of lack of seating in hall. 80 present.

Nov. 27 - a presentation the "Prodigal Son" in story and song by B.Y.P.U.

Nov. 24 Roll call service (Sunday)

At the beginning of the year 1937 

Special services for 3 weeks in union with the United Church of Canada

Again Nov. 3, 1946 for 2 1/2 weeks in union with United Church of Canada

Paul Currie Evangelist

Al Troster Song leader/soloist

20 people saved

Dec. 15, 1935 a petition against the serving of light wines and beers, sold in hotels, restaurants, and clubs. This petition was circulated for signatures in the church and community.

Sept. 25, 1945 - Discussion concerning bathroom for parsonage. Installed sometime between summer of 1945 and Nov. 3, 1946.

May 1950 - We received deed for Upper Jacksonville Cemetery from Robert Hannah, having been left to us by Mrs. Harley Hannah.

New roof on church July 1950.

Field Council Meeting March 13, 1951 asked that in the church year beginning July 1, 1951 that we undertake to pay the pastor's salary without accepting aid from Home Mission Board.

May 6, 1952 - Reported at a meeting of the church that the old parsonage had been sold to George Harvey for $3500.00. Mr. Harvey to take possession after the new parsonage (now began) had been finished.

The new parsonage (present parsonage) was dedicated to the Lord at a service on Feb. 15, 1953.

 Notation in Church Minutes Aug. 23, 1953

 Quote: "It was on motion ordered that we try to get a pastor.

 The motion made the suggestion that we try to get a quiet, level minded minister who lives his sermons as he preaches them."

 Moving Church: At a business meeting on June 9, 1959, the Building Committee: Ronald Culberson (chairman), Hartley Craig, Ralph Culberson, was authorized to move church onto new basement. The church was to be moved to the north and to the back so that the front of the church is even with parsonage. The church was moved, complete with steeple, on a new basement. One small tractor moved the church on rollers. This work was done in 1960 and completed in time for the 100th anniversary celebrations and was dedicated at that time. Celebrations Nov. 25 & 27, 1960 100th Anniversary services of this church were held on Friday and Sunday Nov. 25 & 27, 1960. At a banquet on Friday evening, 160 persons were seated in our new church basement. An Anniversary Cake was cut by Harvey London, who had been a member of this church for 54 years. Rev. Fred Simms was Pastor at the time of the celebrations. 

A Roll Call service and dedication service was held on Sunday Nov. 27, 1960. Rev. W. P. Stiles, former pastor, was guest speaker. Singing was by Adult Choir and Sunday School Choir. 

 Baccalaureate Service for Southern Carleton Regional High School, was held in this church June 5, 1966 - Pastor Rev. Watson Williams

Steeple torn down and capped after being struck by lightning October 1967 (James Yerxa - Contractor)

Addition built on front of church Oct/ Nov. 1978. Addition had kitchen, washroom, cloakroom, library and nursery.

100th Birthday Open House for Mrs. Annie Burtt, July 5, 1980. Mrs. Burtt reached the age of 112 years.

Baptism April 4, 1982, 18 people were baptized at Hartland United Baptist Church by Pastor Walter Howe.

Separate from Field, April 13, 1982 this church voted to separate from field and operate as a single church.

April 20, 1982 it was agreed that we remain a field until June 30, 1982, at which time the field ended.

 May 22, 1982 this church voted to buy the share of the parsonage owned by Jacksontown and Lindsay Churches.

Jan. 18, 1983 we voted to pay remainder of debt on Parsonage immediately.

Feb. 6, 1983 Mortgage was burned

New Constitution Oct. 7, 1981 this church adopted a new comprehensive constitution which replaced the original constitution which had been in place since the early beginnings of this church.

AWANA July 13, 1982, the church was preparing for the start of AWANA Groups which started in fall of 1982.

Puppet Ministry began October 2, 1982

Budgets: Proposed Budget Jan. 1981, $17,415.80

 Income 1982 $32,325.97

 +29,193.29 for purchase of Parsonage contents

Total $61,519.26

1982 Budget is 3 1/2 times 1981 budget. All debts including parsonage were paid at beginning of new year.

Budget Expenses 1994 = $111,541.48

Purchase of Land July 31, 1984 Trustees are authorized to proceed with purchase of land adjacent to north line Land is 50' wide with 50' frontage on Jacksonville road. Purchase price $5500.00.

Christian Education Wing: On May 28, 1985, Plan Number 4 was accepted by the membership. The Building Committee (Howard Culberson, chairman) was authorized to proceed with the building of the Christian Education Wing. Christian Education wing has gymnasium, kitchen, pastor's studies, Sunday school rooms. This is an excellent facility that has been used to the fullest in our ever expanding programes.

Baptism October 19, 1986 - 16 persons baptized in Waterville United Baptist Church by Rev. Tom Townsend.

Baptisms with Pastor Paul Wellwood July 1989, First Eel Lake, 2 persons. Oct. 28, 1990, 7 persons at Waterville United Baptist Church. Easter Sunday, March 31, 1991, 5 persons from our church at a joint baptism in Waterville United Baptist Church. Nov. 29, 1992, 7 persons from our church at a joint baptism at Waterville United Baptist Church.

 Alterations to obtain more seating. April 9, 1991 - On behalf of the Planning, Promotion and Building Committee, Lloyd Burpee presented a recommendation to change the rear of the Sanctuary to obtain 30+ more seating capacity. This involved moving the basement stair from Sanctuary to entrance and removing washrooms in foyer and cutting out wall between library and entrance making more room in entrance.

This plan was authorized by the church to be done immediately. About this time the pews were removed and replaced with chairs which were more comfortable and versatile.

Student Pastor - April 9, 1991, this church voted to employ Mike MacDonald, a student from A.B.C. for the summer. Jan. 21, 1992 the members voted to retain Mike Mac Donald for a period of 1 year as Associate Pastor with emphasis on Youth.

Assistant Pastor - this church voted to extend a call to Pastor Darren McHarg as Assistant Pastor of this church. Thus we became an official 2 pastor church. Rev. McHarg was ordained in this church, Oct. 16, 1994

Balcony - October 11, 1994. Philip Ketch, chairman of trustees, presented the church with the proposal of the Building committee that we build a balcony.

A balcony would provide additional seating for 51 persons which was much needed.

This addition was approved by the church members, and built within just a few days by volunteers from the church membership.
Deacons United Baptist Church Jacksonville

Samuel Burtt (Sr) Nov. 21, 1860 Ordained to ministry Dec. 10, 1873 Died Aug. 31, 1887

Thomas Estey Nov. 21, 1860 Died June 4, 1874 (original deacons)

Edward Good March 15, 1873 - Died Sept. 22, 1902

Hiram Smith March 15, 1873 - July 9, 1876

Robert Hannah Sept. 15, 1877, Died Dec. 19, 1891

F. E. Good Sept. 21, 1888 - Died Sept. 22, 1902

Joseph McCready Oct 1, 1894 - died April 8, 1912

A. F. Lockhart Jan. 25, 1907 - June 14, 1912

Earnest Estey 1902 - 1918

Albert London June 14, 1912 - 191?

George Burtt June 14, 1912 - Feb. 28, 1916

James Watson June 14, 1912 - Feb. 27, 1923

Henry Briggs July 1, 1921 - May 1933

Manzer A. Day June 26, 1924 - Feb. 15, 1934

Harry B. London June 5, 1932 - sometime after 1956

William E. Culberson served from June 5, 1932 until his death in June 1960

Austin Turner May 29, 1945 - Aug, 28, 1962

Arthur Burpee May 9, 1954 Ordained May 16, 1954 Arthur served until his death Dec. 22, 1977.

Lloyd Burpee May 9, 1954 - Jan. 5, 1972 Ordained May 16, 1954

 Also: Jan. 13, 1976 - Feb. 19, 1983

 
Jan. 16, 1984 - Feb. 19, 1989

 
Jan. 22, 1991

William Culberson Jr. - Jan. 17, 1961 - Jan. 15, 1969

 
April 2, 1974 - Jan. 13, 1976

 
Jan. 1, 1985 - Jan. 23, 1990

 
Jan. 19, 1993

Ronald Culberson - Jan. 17, 1967 - Nov. 2, 1969

Elmer Harris - June 29, 1970 - Jan. 3, 1973

Howard Culberson - June 29, 1970 - Dec. 10, 1972

Howard Burpee - Jan. 5, 1972 - Jan. 14, 1975

Leslie Rees April 2, 1974 - Feb. 19, 1983

David Graham Jan. 13, 1976 - Jan. 16, 1984

 Jan. 1, 1987 - Jan. 21, 1992

 
Jan. 17, 1995 

Ralph Culberson - Feb. 2, 1982 - Dec. 31, 1984

Blair Culberson - Feb. 2, 1982 - Dec. 31, 1985

Jeff den Otter - Feb. 19, 1983 - Dec. 31, 1986

 
Feb. 19, 1989 - Jan. 25, 1994

Richard Reid - Feb. 19, 1983 - Dec. 31, 1986

 
Jan. 23, 1990 - Jan. 17, 1995

Sterling Kent - Jan, 1, 1986 - Dec. 31, 1987

Ronald Nickerson - Jan. 1, 1988 - Jan. 19, 1993

Floyd Burpee - Jan. 1, 1988 - Jan. 22, 1991

Charles Culberson - Oct. 6, 1992

Tony Anderson - May 2, 1994

